Annual General Meeting 11th May 2022
Chairman’s report
The council dealt with various National Park planning applications. No contentious issues.
The council approved the clerk`s contract of employment. The Welsh Government proposals for clerks qualifications are not applicable.
The council consulted with The National Trust ( Jonathan Hughes) over common land on Pencaer in the ownership of the National Trust. Contact continuing.
The council discussed the issue of second homes. The paper written by Councillor Edward Perkins was considered ,approved and submitted by the clerk on behalf of the Council on 2nd November 2021.
The Council noted the proposed changes to the Pembrokeshire Local development plan.
The precept demand was raised by agreement to £4000 per annum.
The clerk gave a report on her laptop computer arrangements, will report at the next meeting.
A further second homes consultation was launched by Welsh Government and replied to  using the written details prepared by the chairman.
Membership of One Voice Wales renewed.
Councillor Neil Prior was welcomed to the meeting . He had won the election nomination from the new Llanrhian ,Mathry, Pencaer area  as area member on Pembrokeshire County Council.
The chairman confirmed he was contacting Mr Gareth Evans of Llangloffan chapel…
Members were notified of the Community Jubilee event on Saturday 4th June at St Nicholas hall.
In a previous meeting it had been confirmed that meetings were to be held in future at St Nicholas Hall.
Edward Perkins
